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Booneslick Star June, 2008  Vol. 30, Issue 12 Member of Heartland Quilt Network 

  From the CEO... our CEO . . . 

QUILT-A-GRAM 

 

                

Starlight Chapter:  No June meeting.**    Day Chapter:  6/2/08—1:00 P.M.* 
 
**Precluded by Annual Meeting 6/7/08.             *Doors Open at 9:00 a.m. 

June Programs . . . 

Day Chapter— For our June meeting we 

will have Edith Leeper presenting a program on 

her family quilts.  She is a long time guild 

member and quilt lover.  Don‘t miss this oppor-

tunity to view some great quilts and hear their 

stories. 

Starlight Chapter—Since the Starlight 

Chapter is not meeting this month due to the 

annual meeting on June 9th, and in order to as-

sist our incoming Starlight officers, we are ask-

ing for your help.  We need to know what pro-

grams you would like to see at your chapter 

meetings in the future.   

 Helpful information would include the kind  

of quilts you enjoy, the designers of patterns 

you like to make, quilting websites that you 

frequent, the names of quilters in the guild or in 

the community whose talents could benefit 

members and/or something new and different 

in the quilting world you have seen on one of 

your journeys. 

 It is not the responsibility of the officers of 

the guild to shoulder the sole responsibility of 

program planning.  Not only is your input im-

portant, they need it, plain and simple.  Since a 

new slate of officers are on the horizon, now is 

a good time to let your program wishes be 

known.  The new officers will appreciate your 

help and the programs will be just what  you 

want to see.   

 Well I am back from my trip to California 
and trying to get into my old routine and ad-
just to the Midwest Time Zone. I had a won-
derful visit with my son, his wife (yes I am a 
nice mother in law!) and my grandchildren.  
One of the best events was teaching my 
eight year old grand-daughter Mary Helen to 
sew. She was so enthusiastic and caught on 
quickly to sewing straight lines.  Her fre-
quent comment was "sewing is so much fun.” 
This made me think about my own enthusi-
asm for quilting.  I have often said there is 
nothing about piecing a quilt I don't like. 
Now quilting a quilt-that is a different story 
so thank heavens for our long arm quilters. I 
hope to always have an eight year old's en-
thusiasm for quilting and wish the same for 
all of you quilting friends.   
 I am sorry I missed both of the guild 
meetings this month but have heard they 
were both very enjoyable.  I am looking for-
ward to the June annual meeting and hope 
you have all sent in your registration for this 
popular event.  Let’s give the new BTQG of-
ficers a big welcome and have a good time 
with great food and a very special speaker.  
Thanks to Suzanne Henage and her commit-
tee for all the hard work on the annual 
meeting.   
 I am down to the final inning on my term 
as CEO so if you have any comments, con-
cerns, or complaints please let me know. And 
to quote my grand-daughter again-not only is 
"sewing so much fun" being involved in the 
guild is so much fun too.  Kay 
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 From the Presidents... our Day Chapter     
  

 June is officially my last month as Day 

Chapter president so I first want to say that I 

could not have had a better board. They 

cheerfully and efficiently did all that was asked, 

required, or wished for. I hope that my successor, 

Dawn Heese, will have such a supportive board 

to see her through her year in office. So, a great 

big THANK YOU to my board. 

 Here‘s just a word or two about the COUNTY 

FAIR in July. What better month for a picnic than 

July (indoors of course)? But the real fun will be 

in trying your hand at ―Quilto‖ or Fabric Sudoku. 

There will be table space for anyone wanting to 

bring produce for sale (thank goodness it will be 

too early for zucchini) or jams, jellies, cakes, 

bread, cookies… or crafts; it will be our own 

private little ‗farmers market.‘ And, you keep the 

money for the sales, it‘s not a fundraiser. There 

will much more about this in the next 

newsletter—this is just a heads up. We will need 

to know if you want table space so be thinking 

about that.     Bettina 

Starlight Piecemakers     

Chapter 

 This is my last newsletter-

note as the Starlight President. 

Jan has done a fantastic job put-

ting it together. I want to thank 

her and all of the chapter and 

guild boards for all the work they 

have done. My board has been 

great. They were all enthusiastic 

and had great ideas. Thank you all 

so much! 

 For those who are not on any 

board for next year - I highly ad-

vise you to volunteer for some-

thing in YOUR guild. Not because 

the board needs help (which they 

always do), but because you will 

get more out of your guild - 

friendships, knowledge, experience 

and fun! Friendship and fun are 

the greatest benefit.  

 Our last meeting was like a 

family get together - because it 

was a family get together! Linda 

Sappington and her family brought 

in four generations of family 

quilts. There was so much history 

there. Many of our guild members 

knew the quilters around Ashland 

who did the quilting. It was a fun 

and relaxed meeting. It was nice 

to see Linda's husband, Dave, 

Linda's mom, and the rest of her 

family there to support her. One 

of the best blessings we have is 

our family. 

 Again - I want to thank-you all 

for a great year! You have a great 

team coming up - I'm am positive 

2008-2009 will be an awesome year.  

Carol 

Reminder  —-  The membership 
form included in this newsletter will be used to 
compile information for the publication of the  
2008-2009 BTQG Membership Directory and 
Handbook.  It is important that every member, new 
and old, complete the form and submit it with 
their dues to ensure that we have accurate infor-
mation.  Completed forms and dues may be left 
with a guild representative at the Membership Ta-
ble at guild meetings or mailed to BTQG, P.O. Box 
542, Columbia, MO  65205-0542.  Thank you in 
advance for your cooperation. 

 [From] 71 Reasons to buy Fabric: 
 
#69. A large fabric stash is the sign of a creative 
mind.  

[From]7l Reasons to buy Fabric: 

#35. Because, this fabric just talks to 

me and calls my name.  
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Boone County Historical Society Exhibit 

The Boone County History Museum is hosting our 

exhibition of antique and vintage quilts May 17 

through June 29th.  The quilts are all owned by guild 

members and many are family quilts. In part, this is 

to help celebrate our thirty-year anniversary. The 

hours for the museum are:  Wednesday-Sunday 12:30

-4:30. If you plan to go to view the quilts please plan 

to honor their donation/admission. We provided the 

quilts but they provided the staff and apparatus to 

hang the quilts. And, there‘s much more to see than 

just our quilt exhibition. This is a small way for us to 

contribute to this local and important museum. 

Ronald McDonald House—did you know 

that another way to give support to this facil-

ity is to save aluminum pop tabs from con-

sumed soft drinks?  Every tab helps! ! 

HELP WANTED: 

 Wanted: committed and willing members to 

take on the chairmanships of standing commit-

tees. The standing committees are listed in the 

membership booklet (but since most never 

read it there) they are for the executive board: 

 Historian, Librarian, Service project, Publi-

cations, Quilt Show and Retreat. Some have 

already been filled this year but help is always 

welcome and you can move up to chair next 

time. 

 I have some names from people who were 

not able to run for an office but expressed an 

interest in committees… I wrote them all down 

while calling for the nominating process. The 

CEO makes the final decision about who will 

chair committees. 

 For the Chapters the committees are: Mem-

bership, Hospitality, and Friendship Blocks 

(that’s for the monthly drawing). If you wonder 

what your duties would be I suggest you call 

the person serving in that task now or call the 

current chapter presidents. 

 It will get the new membership year off to a 

really good start if the chairmanships are all set 

and the work can begin so if you are inter-

ested, let Kay Grebing know.   

Thanks,   Bettina 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR MARK YOUR 

CALENDAR MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

 

 MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Day Chapter Guild 
Meeting  

Doors open 9 am 

June 2 

1 pm 

Fairview United 

Methodist Church 

Annual Meeting 
June 7 
9:00 am 

Peachtree Center 

Executive Board  
Meeting 

June 9 
6:30 pm  

Library 

Day Chapter Board 
June 10 
9:30 am 

Bettina Havig’s Home 

Deadline for April 
Newsletter items  

June 11 
5 pm 

E-mail to Jan Oehrle at 
joehrle@centurytel.net 

Sassy Stitchers 
Day Appliqué 

June 12 
9:30 am 

Library 
Contact: Donna Burris 

Quilt History Interest 
Group 

June 12 
1:30 pm 

Library 
Contact:  Bettina Havig 

Night Applique’ 
June 16 
6:30 pm 

Library  
Contact: Suzanne Henage 

Charm Group 
June 17 
9:30 am 

Library 
Contact: Kay Shoner 

Adventurers Group 
June 19 
6:30 pm 

Contact:  
Angie Weithman 

30’s Group 
June 18 
7 pm 

Appletree Quilting Center 
Contact: Kay Grebing 

Traditional Group 
June 24 
9 am 

Contact: 
Emma Jo Raines 

Art Group 
June 24 
6:30 pm 

Appletree Quilting Center 
Contact: Jackie Berry 

Redwork Group 
June 26 
9 am 

Carolyn Licht’s Home   
Contact: 
Myrna Powers 
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TIPS, TOOLS &  TRICKS 
BY Janice Haralson 

 This tip is for quilters who need more light 
on their projects.  At the Chicago quilt show, I 
found a product called the Bendable Bright 
Light.  This light uses an adhesive, non-magnetic 
bracket which you attach to the side of your 
sewing machine.  It has a flexible arm which 
then directs the light where you need it.  It 
uses no counter space and puts white light di-
rectly on those hard to see places.  It is great 
when you are sewing on dark fabrics or match-
ing seams.  It will give you 100,000 light hours, 
uses 120 volts,and is an energy efficient LED.  
The adhesive mount that holds the light on the 
side of the machine will not harm the machine 
electronics.  No batteries are needed.  It comes 
with an eight foot cord and brackets that you 
can fasten to the back of your machine so the 
cord is out of the way. 

 You can purchase this from:  Dream World 
Inc., Bonners Ferry, ID 83805, phone # 866-64
-2363 or from www.bendablebrightlight.com.  
The price is $49.95.  The costof an additional 
machine bracket kit (so you can use the lamp on 
two machines) is $9.95. 
 
Another quilt tip on lighting: take along a light 
bulb with high wattage to put in lamps in motel 
or hotel rooms so you can see better for sewing. 
 
Editor’s Note:  I also bought a Bendable Bright Light while in Chi-
cago.  It is worth it’s weight in gold!!!   

WICHITA BUS TRIP! 

 There is still room for about 
nine people for the bus trip to 
Wichita. The cost for the bus and 
accommodations is $100. If you 
want to be added to the group 
traveling to Wichita on June 19 
and returning on June 20 you can 
send a check payable to BTQG to 
Bettina Havig , 1108 Sunset Lane, 
Columbia MO 65203. When those 
who go come back and tell you 
what you missed, you’ll wish you 
had gone along.  Sign Up!!!!!! 

Nomination Committee report: 

The slate of officers for the 2008-09 membership year 
is as follows: 

Executive Board 

CEO:  Beth Dessem 
Vice CEO:  Ann Rennier 

Secretary:  Mona Stevenson 
Treasurer:  Daphne Hedges 

Starlight Chapter Board 
President:  Linda Sappington 
Vice Pres.:  Priscilla Strube 
Secretary:  Susan Gilmore 

 
Day Chapter Board 

President:  Dawn Heese 
Vice Pres.:  Dennis Smith 
Secretary:  Joan Westcott 

 
 
Committee:  Bettina Havig, Carol Tummons, Louise 
Bequiette. 

Quilt Market Report 
 Thanks to everyone who came in 

early to sew before the May meeting.  

We have one more time to do this, so 

please come and join us on June 2 at 

9:00.  You will need to bring your ma-

chine and equipment.  We'll have sev-

eral different projects for you try. 

Items received to date: 

Pot holders:      goal 75/received 78 

Scrap bags:       goal 30/received 44 

Xmas stockings:   goal 40/received 29 

Machine covers:   goal 30/received 14 

Tote bags:        goal 30/received 13  

 If you haven't tried to make a tote 

bag or machine cover, you should give 

it a try.  They were easy and fun to 

make.  I'm sure everyone has a stash 

of Christmas fabric they could share 

with us and turn it into a stocking.  

There is no particular pattern that we 

are asking you to use, but I do have a 

few patterns available if you need 

one. 

 Kay Grebing will be arranging a 

class for table runners when she re-

turns from California.  Watch for the 

information and come help.  Everyone 

always enjoys these sessions.  
Carrol 
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Pins are Dangerous! 
Many of you have probably heard that at a recent 
Row by Row meeting, Anne Coleman accidently 
swallowed a pin which lodged in or near her voice 
box.  Surgery was required to remove it.  This is a 
wake-up call to all of us.  We must not put pins in 
our mouths.   All it took for Anne to swallow that 
pin was for her to start to talk to someone and woosh 
down it went and it stuck and it hurt@#&*!  What an 
ordeal for her.  Not only did she have to have her 
stomach pumped (because she had eaten breakfast) 
before she could undergo surgery, she had to spend 
the night in the hospital because of the irritation to 
her throat.  Please pass the word.  Pins are dangerous 
and they don‘t belong anywhere near the mouth.   

Sandy Moritz is our Day Chapter 
Friendship Block Winner!   
This is what Sandy has to say:  ―I have been quilt-

ing for about 9 years and have been a member of 

the guild for almost 5 years. I come from a quilt-

ing family, so am following family tradition. I 

also enjoy crocheting, reading, genealogy re-

search, and crafts in general. At the moment my 

block choice is the Greek Cross and am still trying 

to decide on colors.‖  Sandy Moritz 

Booneslick Trail Quilters Guild 
 

             2007-08 Budget            2008-09 Proposed Budget 
OPERATIONS  

    Income   Expenses      Income   Expenses 
Membership        $7,350.00   $   600.00      $7,350.00   $   650.00 
Transfer of Funds       $2,950.00          $4,250.00 
Library             $   250.00                  $   250.00 
Newsletter            $4,300.00          $4,700.00 
Administrative Board          $   500.00               $   300.00 
Historian             $   200.00          $   100.00 
Sponsor/Outreach/Education        $   700.00          $   700.00 
Service Projects           $   100.00          $   100.00 
Annual Meeting       $   850.00   $1,450.00      $   700.00   $1,500.00 
Contingency           $   500.00          $   500.00 
General Fundraising      $1,800.00   $   250.00      $   500.00   $   100.00 
Quilt Show        $3,500.00   $   800.00      $8,000.00   $4,000.00 
 
Day Chapter 
Rent              $   900.00          $1,200.00 
Prgrms, Operations          $3,500.00          $3,000.00 
Miscellaneous            $1,000.00          $1,000.00 
 
Starlight Piecemakers 
Rent              $   900.00          $1,200.00 
Prgms, Operations          $3,500.00          $3,000.00 
Miscellaneous       $1,000.00          $1,000.00 
 
Special Programs     $3,120.00   $3,120.00      $3,500.00   $3,500.00 
Bare Bones Retreat 
Fall Workshop 2008      $2,000.00   $2,000.00       $1,500.00    $3,000.00 
Winter Retreat       $6,700.00   $6,700.00      $8,000.00   $8,000.00 

TOTALS                          $30,270.00      $30,270.00           $35,800.00      $35,800.00 

As you now know . . . . 
 Your return on  any items you place on consignment 
in the Quilt Market this year is 70%; 30% goes to the 
guild.  At the last show, the hot ticket consignment items 
were table runners (seasonal and otherwise), placemats, 
purses, small wall hangings, knitted scarves and block 
collections to name a few.  This might be the year to 
make an assessment of some of those UFO items to see 
if they might be something you might put in the Quilt 
Market as a consignment item.  In any event, it is not too 
early to think about items you may want to start making.  
Last year several members made in excess of $125.00 on 
items they made and they helped the guild too.  Forms 
will be available for consignment items toward the end 
of summer. 
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BTQG Handbook Update! ! ! 
 
Emma Jo Raines (new e-mail address correction) 
rainesej@hughes.net 
 
Peggy George (new e-mail address) 
peggee@socket.net 
 
Maxine Tate (new address) 
104 E. Green Meadows Rd., Apt 10 
Columbia 65203-3627 
(Phone numbers unchanged) 

Meet Kathy Ellsworth- 
Starlight Chap. Friendship Block Winner! 
 My name is Kathy Ellsworth.  My husband and I 
currently live on the south side of Columbia with 
our Bernese Mountain Dog Cleo.  She is 2 years old 
and loves to hang out with us in the yard and also 
loves to go wherever we go. 
 Rick and I moved to Columbia in 1982 with our 
two daughters Elizabeth and Cheryl and our German 
Shepard, Hilda.   We love Columbia and have en-
joyed raising our family here. Hilda has gone on and 
our daughters are now grown and married.  Eliza-
beth is married to John Tummons and they live in 
Lynn, MO.  Both John and Elizabeth are teachers 
and have two children Sam 3 and Sadie 1.  Cheryl is 
married to John Long and lives in Jefferson City.  
Cheryl is also a teacher and her first project was an 
apron sewn on my grandmothers treadle sewing ma-
chine. I sewed all my projects on that machine and 
later purchased an electric machine in 1975.  I have 
always been interested in quilting but have not pur-
sued very many projects that required quilting.  The 
items that I have done include hot pads, bags and 
misc. small projects.  My favorite piece is an em-
broidered quit that that was handed down to me 
from my husband‘s mom (Liz).  She had started it 
from a kit when Rick was about 2 years old.  She 
decided to give it to me when I expressed an interest 
in finishing it.  Mom had all the embroidery done 
and I put all the pieces together.  I started to quilt it 
but soon sought the help of our church ladies quilt-
ing group at Community United Methodist Church.  
Many of these ladies are still quilting today and 
have been my mentor in so many ways.  This quilt 
continues to remind me of the blessing and joys 
shared with my mother-in-law and the many friends 
that I have gained as a family through our church. 
 Other interests include stamping, cooking, walk-
ing and gardening.  Most of all I enjoy being with 
my family and grandchildren. 

The Old Nine Patch* 
     By Phyllis C. Michael 
 
Up in our attic there’s an old faded quilt, 
It’s one of the nine patch kind; 
It’s been up there for many years, I guess, 
But it isn’t hard to find. 
You open the lid of the old brown trunk, 
The one that was Grandma Kate’s, 
And there on the top neatly folded away 
The nine patch patiently waits. 
I’m sure that quilt dreams that some day 
 once more 
It will cover some happy pair. 
For someone with kind loving hands one day 
Tenderly put it there. 
 
It was made from leftover calico, 
I’m sure I could pick out each block 
That each neighbor brought to join to the  
 rest, 
I remember who wore each frock. 
And oh, I remember the day they all came, 
Mom called it a quilting bee. 
She set up the frames by the living room 
 stove 
And pinned on the lining, you see; 
The one she had made from the bleached salt 
 sacks, 
Next the batting and the beautiful top… 
There were chairs for twelve and soon they 
 were filled 
With folks who had time to stop. 
 
What fun they all had and how the time 
 flew, 
But the stitches were even and neat, 
For each woman knew her stitches would show 
When the nine patch quilt was complete. 
Such laughing and talking, such quick nim
 ble hands! 
How I wanted to help them sew! 
But my job was to thread the needles and 
 such 
Till my eight year old hands should grow. 
Then came the dinner and oh, what a feast, 
Sauerkraut and dumplings and pork 
And plenty of pie, yes pumpkin and mince 
And cake to eat with a fork. 
 
Up in our attic there’s an old faded quilt, 
It’s one we don’t use, you see. . . 
But what can a store-bought blanket tell 
Of the joys of a quilting bee? 
 
 
*Shared with BTQG by Linda Sandlin. 

 

Miss Millie’s Quilt Shop 

3806 Buttonwood Suite 106      Columbia MO  65201     
 573-449-8844 

TWO BUCKS A BLOCK 
EACH MONTH YOU MAY PURCHASE A 12 INCH BLOCK 
FOR ONLY $2.00.  EACH BLOCK IS DIFFERENT AND 
USES THIMBLEBERRIES FABRICS.  PURCHASE ONE 
EACH MONTH, OR MULTIPLES EACH MONTH.  STOP IN 
TODAY TO JOIN THE FUN. 
LITTLE ANGELS QUILTING SERVICE 
LONG ARM QUILTING SERVICE AVAILABLE AT A REASONABLE 
PRICE.  CUSTOMERS MAY SELECT FROM A VARIETY OF THREADS 
AND PATTERNS.  BINDING SERVICES ALSO AVAILABLE.  INSIDE 
MISS MILLIE’S QUILT SHOP. 

Mega Quilter Tickets! ! ! 
 We‘ve got lots of tickets and a golden opportu-
nity to make some money for the guild so if you 
know someone or a group who would like to take a 
chance on winning a wonderful quilting machine 
and table, pick up tickets at one of the guild meet-
ings or contact Jan Oehrle at joehrle@centurytel.net 
or (573)441-9972.   

mailto:joehrle@centurytel.net
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QUILT-A-GRAM 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 
established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its members and the community 
in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

2007-2008 BTQG Executive Board   

CEO /Chairman:  Kay Grebing 573-442-2561 

Vice-Chairman: Willie Morris 573-445-4217 

Secretary: Joan Westcott 573-874-8160 

Treasurer: Dennis Smith 573-445-7787 

Publications: Jan Oehrle 573-441-9972 

Quilt Show: Mindy Smith 573-874-1308 

Librarian: Barb Nichols 5573-657-9595 

Historian Jane Lee 573-445-1621 

Retreat Chair Cindy Green 
Nancy Antonio 

573-239-0029 
573-445-6604 

Service Project: Judy Gieselman 
Carrol Lewis 

573-445-2381 
573-657-4532 

Web page Editor: Janet Hollandsworth 573-445-1073 

Day Chapter Pres: Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 

Evening Chapter 
Pres: 

Carol Fresenburg 573-657-4284 

Past CEO: Suzanne Henage 573-445-7949 

Day Chapter Board 

President: Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 

Vice-President: Kathy Ennis 573-442-1117 

Secretary: Marge Hicks 573-445-7230 

Membership: Pat Leistner 
Donna Burris 

573-446-0811 
573-474-4338 

Hospitality: Sandy Moritz 573-442-3777 

Friendship Blocks: Emma Jo Raines 
Cynthia Hitchcock 

573-682-5130 
573-205-8133 

Past President: Nancy Antonio 573-445-6604 

Starlight Piecemakers Board 

President: Carol Fresenburg 573-657-4284 

Vice-President: Boo!  Kula 573-449-0346 

Secretary: Carolyn Licht 573-234-1689 

Membership: Pam Mann 
Nancy Jackson 

573-445-7871 
573-445-6136 

Hospitality: Anne Lewis 
Priscilla Strube 

573-657-2188 
573-474-5149 

Friendship Blocks: Kay Shoner 
Joan Pottinger 

573-443-3395 
573-443-5303 

Past President: Patti Cantu 573-234-2029 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first Monday of the month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm at the Fairview United Methodist 
Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, Missouri. Annual dues are $30 for the fiscal year of July 1 to June 30. Dues are payable on July 1st. Newsletter deadline is 
the Wednesday after the Executive Board Meeting at 5:00 pm, of each month. Email items to Jan Oehrle at joehrle@centurytel.net 

Treasurer’s Report -  April 30, 2008 

 
   Checking: 

 
$606.61       

   IMMA:  $990.56         

   CD’s:  $10.126.04    

   Members: 

 
Total Members as of 

4/30/08 

 
253              

  Appletree Quilting & Viking Center                       
Guild Appreciation Discount For 

BTQG Members 

On the day of each of the two Booneslick Trail Quilters’ 

Guild monthly meetings, Appletree Quilting & Viking 

Center will offer guild members a 20% discount on non

-sale fabric (1/2 yard minimum).  Please present your 

BTQG membership card to take advantage of this offer. 

WHAT'S HAPPENING...  
 
Now-June 8—‖Images of Needle Working,‖ 1850-1920.‖   
St. Louis Art Museum. 
 
May 17-June 29– BTQG will host an antique and vintage 
quilt exhibit at the Boone County Historical Society in 
celebration of BTQG‘s 30th annivsary.   
 
June 2-7– Prarie Pine Quilt Guild of Mexico, MO annual 
show.  St. John‘s Lutheran Church.  Info:  
mjones@dstream.net; 573-565-2873 
 
June 7– Missouri Baptist Children‘s Home 2008 
Starwberry Fields Quilt Show, 11300 St. Charles Rock 
Rd., Brighton, MO 63044.  Info:  314-739-6811 
 
June 19-20– BTQG Bus Trip To Wichita! 
 
June 20-22–  Prairie Quilt Guild Show, Common Threads 
2008, Bob Brown Expo Hall,  225 W. Douglas, Wichita, 
KS 
 
July 11-12—First Annual Nauvoo Quilt Festival, Nauvoo, 
Illinois.  More Info:  http://www.nauvooquiltfestival.com. 
 
Sept 18-20– Ozark Piecemakers Quilt Guild Show, 
Springfield, MO.   Details to come. 
 
Oct 3-4– Quilt Congress 2008, Quilters on Fire, Twin 
Lakes Baptist Church Hope Center, Mountain Home, AR 
Info:  jenniemcbride1@gmail.com 
 
Oct 8-11— AQS Quilt Show, Des Moines, Iowa.  Info: 
www.americanquilter.com. 
 
Oct 17-18—BTQG Fall Workshop w/ Louisa Smith. 
 
Oct 29-Nov 3—BTQG Bus Trip to Houston! 
 

http://www.nauvooquiltfestival.com
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Booneslick Trail Quilters' Guild 

P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

June Birthdays 
 
V. Louise Bequette Jun 02 
Alice Hinson Jun 06 
Pam Rodgers Jun 08 
Sharon Lawler Jun 09 
Susan Scott Jun 09 
Anne Lewis Jun 10 
Pam Gainor Jun 13 
Nicole Sadler Jun 13 
Mary D. Feind Jun 14 
Rebecca Douglas Jun 15 
Linda Karns Jun 15 
Barbara Bauman Jun 21 
Ethel Bassett Jun 23 
Dorothy Stout Jun 25 
Stephanie Henderson Jun 26 
Pat Wills Jun 26 
Sharon Tepper Jun 27 
Carrie Henke Jun 29 
Barbara Lee Jun 29 
Marilynn Lee Jun 29 
Susan Henry 
 -Schwendinger Jun 30 

 

Day Chapter Meeting 

June 2, 1:00 p.m.* 

Edith Leeper 
Trunk Show of Family Quilts! 

*Doors open at 9:00 a.m. 

Starlight Piecemakers  
Chapter Meeting 

 

No Meeting Due to  

Annual Meeting on June 7th. 

 
 

Boone County 

Hist. Soc.  Quilt 

Exhibit 

5/17-6/29/08 



9 

BTQG Membership Form 2008-2009 
  

The membership and fiscal years for BTQG are July 1 through June 30.  Consequently, all dues are payable July 1. 

Please complete this form and return it with your $30.00 annual dues.  To be included in the Membership Direc-

tory and Handbook, a completed membership form and dues MUST be received by August 15, 2008.  New 

members joining  between January 1, 2009 and June 30, 2009 will pay $15. 

  

Return completed membership form with $30 cash or check made payable to BTQG, PO Box 542, Colum-

bia, MO  65205-0542. 

  

Date _______________ Check One:  New member ________ Renewal _______ 

Cash  __________   Check __________  Check # __________ 

  

INFORMATION FOR DIRECTORY: (Please print information as you want it to appear in the Directory).  

NOTE:  All information will be included in the BTQG Membership Handbook and Directory.  If you do not want 

the information published, do not include it.  

  

Please check here if the information is unchanged from last year’s directory.   

Name:  _____________________________________________________ 

Address: _____________________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip: __________________________________________________ 

Birthday: Month_____  Day______ Year you joined the Guild_________ 

Home Phone: ____________________ Work  phone: _______________________ 

Fax number: _____________________  Cell number:  ______________________ 

Website:  ____________________  Email:  ________________________________ 

Please check if you would like to receive the newsletter by Email ONLY.      

It takes many, many volunteers to support a guild of our size.  Please give serious consideration to serving on a 

committee(s).  Your voice and support are important.  By serving on a committee, you have more of an personal 

investment in the guild.  Please check the committee(s) on which you would like to participate.  Job descriptions 

are in the Membership Directory or feel free to ask the current chairperson for information. 

Executive Committees:  Chapter Committees: 

______Quilt Show   Membership:   Day _____ Evening _____ 

______Library   Hospitality:  Day _____ Evening _____                                                                      

______Retreat    Friendship Blocks: Day _____ Evening _____   

______Service Projects 

______Publications (Newsletter & Directory)   

  

Do you have an idea for a program or workshop?  Or perhaps a collection of quilts you’d be willing 

use in a trunk show?  If so, please let us know by writing a note on the back of this form. Other com-

ments and suggestions are also welcome. 

Quilt-A-Gram         Insert #1          June 2008 

 

 


